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September 15, 2005

The Honorable Larry Phillips
Chair, Metropolitan King County Council

Room 1200 

C O U R T H O U S E
Dear Councilmember Phillips:

Attached hereto is a motion approving criteria for apportioning taxicab licenses when the total number of taxicab licenses in effect is less than the maximum number allowed.  I am submitting the motion and criteria for apportioning taxicab licenses in response to King County Ordinance No. 15263, adopted by the Council on August 9, 2005 and which became law on September 8, 2005.  That ordinance contained a provision that called for the Executive to formulate and forward to the Council, no later than March 1, 2006, for its approval, a methodology for apportioning taxicab licenses.  

King County finds itself in such a situation presently (maximum number of taxicab licenses allowed = 569; number of taxicab licenses in effect is 502).

The criteria are designed to provide increased levels of taxicab services and to begin addressing an industry evolution that finds the market value of taxicabs accelerating beyond expectation, those holding the license removed from direct transportation of the public and those actually involved with the public’s transportation not achieving economic viability and stability.
Through an RFQ process, managed by the county’s Procurement Office with technical assistance from the Licensing Section in the Records, Elections and Licensing Services Division and the Office of the Prosecuting Attorney, the county can issue taxicab licenses with conditions for operation that begin to address some of the above issues.  For example, the criteria would require a taxicab licensee actually drive the taxicab a minimum number of hours per week; if a licensee leases the taxicab to someone to drive, the lease agreement between the licensee and the leasing driver be regulated by the county; owners and drivers of these licensed taxicabs would be subject to random drug testing.  (Please review Attachment A for a complete listing of the conditions for license issuance).
Wheelchair accessible taxicab services, a mutual concern we share as evidenced by the recent adoption of a King County Wheelchair Accessible Taxicab Project, will be a criteria included in the apportionment methodology.  A yet to be determined number of taxicab licenses would be reserved for issuance depending on the results of the Wheelchair Accessible Taxicab Project.  Likewise, alternative fuel vehicles provide another criteria that has benefits for the county and the environment.
It is my goal that apportioning taxicab licenses using the criteria in the methodology will begin addressing taxicab industry issues pertaining to the disabled, the economic viability and stability of those actually involved directly with the transportation of the public, and the market value of taxicab licenses.  I seek your concurrence in this effort by your approval of the apportionment methodology.
Sincerely,

Ron Sims

King County Executive
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